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Verorab Pre-filled syringe 

In January 2017, Sanofi Pasteur announced its decision to discontinue the manufacturing of the diluent 
used to reconstitute the prequalified rabies vaccine Verorab in glass ampoule. Verorab was left with the 
pre-filled syringe (PFS) diluent presentation which does not meet WHO prequalification criteria. 

However, rabies vaccines are life-saving medicinal products and currently there are limited number of 
manufacturers with Prequalified rabies vaccines. WHO has expressed its openness to find a solution to 
offer countries and procuring agencies (e.g., UNICEF) the option to accept the PFS if they have the 
relevant infrastructure to deal with the programmatic disadvantages and ensure the safe disposal of used 
PFS).  

Considering the public health needs, WHO issued in 2019, the letter enclosed. 

http://www.who.int/





